
MINUTES OF

CHESTERFIELD MEWS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors

Date:  June 28, 2011
Call to Order:  A regular meeting of the board of directors for the Chesterfield Mews Community Association was held at the home of Nancy Minter, located at 3731 Eakin Park Court, Fairfax, Virginia, on June 28, 2011.  The meeting convened at 7:38 p.m. with President Nancy Minter presiding.  Margaret Kerr-McKown took minutes as Secretary.

Board Members in Attendance:
JoAnn Andren
Ross Bankson 
Margaret Kerr-McKown
Nancy Minter
Robert Parker
Bruce Pincus 
Brian Saal
Gordon Silcox
Board Members Absent: Kevin Noca
Community Member in Attendance: Helen Fortner
Approval of Minutes: The Minutes of the April and May 2011 meetings were discussed; they will be circulated for review before the next meeting.  
Welcome to new Board Members: Robert Parker and Bruce Pincus
Review of Board Responsibilities followed Board Member Introductions

Annual Election of Officers: Nancy Minter was elected President, Bruce Pincus was elected Vice President, Brian Saal was elected Treasurer and Margaret Kerr-McKown was elected Secretary. 
JoAnn Andren will continue as liaison with the landscape company, Professional Grounds; Bruce Pincus will be the Neighborhood Watch coordinator, Ross Bankson will publish the newsletter, and Keys to the recreation area, “AMewsments” will be available by contacting Kevin Noca.

Meeting Schedule: Monthly meetings will continue to be held at 7:30 p.m. on the fourth Tuesday of the month.

Treasurer’s Report:  Discussion of delinquent accounts. Payment plan requested by a homeowner is accepted with two caveats (1) semi-annual assessments will be paid on time and (2) there is no allowance for delay in the monthly payment. One missed payment will result in termination of the payment plan and legal action will resume.

Motion carried to reinvest in CDs as presented.

Auditor has been contacted to inquire into the status of the 2010 and 2011 audits.

Old Business: 

Landscaping: JoAnn Andren, reported favorably on the performance of Professional Grounds. 

Parking:  Working group, consisting of Robert Parker, Gordon Silcox, and Margaret Kerr-McKown, was formed to look into solutions to the parking complaints in the community.

Bruce Pincus made a motion to adjourn at 9:52 p.m.  Motion was approved unanimously. 
M. Kerr-McKown 



26 July 2011
_______________________


_________________________
Secretary
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